PESTICIDE SAFETY REGULATIONS: FARM WORKER PERSPECTIVES


Recognizing that farm workers are employed in hazardous work, California has enacted the Pesticide Worker Safety Regulations (WSR), a more stringent version of the federal law aimed at reducing health risks in agricultural occupations.  While its intent is to reduce occupational pesticide-related illness among farm workers through pesticide safety training, the efficacy of the WSR in accomplishing these goals has not been evaluated in this state.  In collaboration with employers, community and worker advocacy groups, and local, state, and federal governmental agencies, the California Department of Health Services (CDHS) designed and implemented a study evaluating farm worker perspectives regarding implementation of the WSR. Using a modified, randomized community sampling method, farm workers in one agricultural county were interviewed about health status, knowledge and attitudes regarding pesticides, occurrence of pesticide-related illness, extent and characteristics of pesticide-safety training, and employer support for work safety. Successful interviews were conducted with 138 farm workers in 8 cities.  The workers were predominantly male (84 %), ranged in age from 18-77 (mean 38) and were predominantly Mexican (93 %).  Nearly one-fourth (23%) of workers denied receiving pesticide safety training in the last five years. These findings indicate that implementation of the WSR is incomplete in California and should  be improved.  The results will be compared to findings of related surveys conducted in California, other states, and nationwide and will form the basis of recommendations to improve training and other measures to reduce pesticide exposures and related illnesses in farm workers. This survey illustrates the advantages and challenges of a collaborative model for improving occupational health for farm workers.
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